
October 21, 2014 

RE: Approval by mail: Vietnam: Ha Noi Sustainable Urban Transport Program 
(CTF) (ADB) 

 
Dear Mafalda, 
The UK has the following questions related to this project that we would like to ask the ADB. Please 
would you pass these on to the project team. 

- Assurance that MAC analysis has been carried out to look at the full range of options for 
decarbonising the Hanoi public transport system and that the interventions included in this project 
have been prioritised accordingly?  

- Details of specific low-carbon development design choices that have been included in this project 
as a consequence of CTF funds being provided. Are the bus feeder lines going to be electric, 
hybrid or other? 

- Evidence of cross learning that has taken place between this project and the CTF co-funded HCMC 
transport project. In particular for the capacity building and planning components. 

- Details of how lesson learning from the project will be captured to ensure the sustainability and 
replicability of public transport interventions in Ha Noi.  In particular through opportunities for 
private sector actors through PPPs.  

 
Kind regards 
Simon 
Simon Ratcliffe | Energy Advisor | Department for International Development |  
22 Whitehall, London, SW1A 2EG | Tel: 020 7023 1626 | Email: S-Ratcliffe@dfid.gov.uk 
_____________________________________________________________________ 
  


